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CoBer no nmpaBaM 4€J10BE€Ka

Copox mecras ceccust

22 depans — 19 mapra 2021 roga

[TynkT 4 moBecTkH JHS

Cutyauuu B 00,1aCTH PaB YeJIOBEKa,
TpeOylonie BHUMAHUS co cTopoHbl CoBeTa

Bepo6aabnas Hota [1ocTOSAHHOTO MPEACTABUTEIHLCTBA APMEHUHU

npu Otaesnennu Opranmzannu O0beauHeHnbIx Hanmii B ZKenee

ot 12 ¢eBpans 2021 roga B agpec YnpasiieHus BepxoBHoro komuccapa
Opranmzanuu O0benunennbix Hanuii no npaBam 4esnoBeka

IlocrosiHHOE mpeacraBUTEnsCTBO PecmyOmuku  Apmenus 1pu  OTxaeneHun
Oprannzanun O6bequHEeHHBIX Haruii n aApyrux MexxayHapoIHBIX opraHu3aiusax B JKeHese
HACTOSIIIUM MPENpPOBOXKAAET 3asBICHHUE, cleJaHHOe MHHHCTEpCTBOM HHOCTPAaHHBIX €]
ApMEHUH B CBSI3U C TPUALATH MEPBON T'OAOBIIMHOW aHTHApPMSIHCKHUX IOTPOMOB B baky
(cM. puIoXKeHue).

IlocTrosiHHOE TNpeACTaBUTENBCTBO MPOCUT YIIpaBieHHEe BepxoBHOro kommccapa
pactpoCTpaHUTh HACTOSIIYI0 BepOaNbHYI0 HOTY W MPWIOKEHHE K HEH™ B KauecTBe
nokyMmenTta CoBeTa 1Mo mpaBaM 4YesIOBeKa MO MyHKTY 4 TOBECTKH JTHSI.
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Annex to the note verbale dated 12 February 2021 from the
Permanent Mission of Armenia to the United Nations Office
at Geneva addressed to the Office of the United Nations High
Commissioner for Human Rights

Statement by the Foreign Ministry of Armenia dated 13 January 2021
on the 31st anniversary of the anti-Armenian massacres in Baku

31 years ago, the international community witnessed another crime against the Armenian
population of Azerbaijan: the Armenian population which was an essential part of then
Baku’s multicultural identity was subjected to the massacres and mass deportation carried
out with particular cruelty. There were hundreds murdered, maimed, missing, tens of
thousands of refugees. The anti-Armenian massacres in Baku of January, 1990, completed
the ethnic cleansing of the Armenian population of Azerbaijan.

The anti-Armenian policy of the authorities of Azerbaijan targeted not only the Armenian
population living and prospering in Baku for centuries, but also the Armenian historical-
cultural heritage of the city.

So far, the masterminds and perpetrators of the anti-Armenian massacres in Baku have not
been held accountable, and they continue to be glorified as heroes.

Moreover, to date, Azerbaijan continues the very policy of ethnic cleansing and annihilating
Armenians in Artsakh. A vivid evidence of that is the wiping out of the entire Armenian
population from the territories that fell under the Azerbaijani control, which was carried out
through massive war crimes and ethnic cleansing.

Today by paying tribute to the innocent victims of the anti-Armenian massacres in Baku, we
once again emphasize the joint commitment of the Republic of Armenia, Republic of Artsakh
and the Armenians all over the world to ensure the right of all Armenians to free, secure and
dignified life in their homeland.
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